
Global Education Advisory Council Minutes 
March 30, 2018 

 
Attendance: Ron Browne, Rajeev Bukralia, Hans-Peter deRuiter, Robert Fleischman, Abo-El-
Yazeed Habib, Brice Matthews, Rama Mohapatra, Agnes Odinga-Oluoch, Steven Powell, 
Anne Dahlman, Nancy O’Brien 
Invited Guests: Jacy Fry, Han-Way Huang, Cheryl Azarbod 
 

1. Introductions of attendees. 
2. Updates - Global Education and International Student Services is aiming to increase 

International student enrollment from 8% to 10% within the next 5 years. 
3. Jacy Fry and Robert Fleischman addressed the new EU Data Protection Policy starting 

May 25, 2018. Minnesota Data Privacy Act already in compliance with most of the EU 
Data Protection Policy.  

 O’Brien will check compliance with third party providers and hybrid programs 
(Stirling University) in the EU 

4. CIEE Seminar Updates by Cheryl Azarbod: 
 David Gardner’s seminar has been cancelled 
 Karen Lynbeck has decided to not accept the seminar award 
 David Rogers enrolled in ‘Learning While Leading: Supporting Intercultural 

Development Through Study Away’ in Madrid 
 Christopher Corley on a wait list for the CIEE Seminar for Faculty Led Program 

in France 
 Travel and curriculum grant application announcements were emailed to 

faculty/staff with a deadline of April 13, 2018. 
5. Nancy O'Brien presented the evaluation of faculty led programs and opened the floor 

for discussion. All comments by the council members were duly noted and final funding 
will be discussed at the next GEACC meeting in April.  

6. Han-Way Huang shared 4 ideas for discussion, 
 Dual Degree Masters Programs with Chinese universities 
 Sponsored summer program to discuss research ideas and classes with potential 

international (graduate level)  
 Sponsored summer program to discuss classes with potential high school 

students  
 MNSU to participate in ‘University Explore’ in China with Q & A booths 

7. Dahlman will notify the research subgroup and IRB about the new EU Data Protection 
law 

8. Steven Powell had concerns with short-term and high credit programs from Financial 
Aid perspective 

9. Nancy O’Brien will incorporate post experience assessments/evaluations of 
programs into future proposal rubrics  

10. Renewal programs will be required to provide an itinerary 

 


